P24

G. S. C. E. 2016

Humanities & Scientific Streams

APPROVED

دولة فلسطين وزارة التربية والتطيم العالي الإدارة العامة للقياس والتقويم والامتحاثا

FOR PUBLIC RELEASE

Section 1 : Comprehension : (30 marks)

Passage 1: (10 marks)

English Language

Time: 2:30 Hours

Total Marks (90)

Paper : One

Read the following passage then answer the questions that follow:

Do sports people deserve more money than firefighters or teachers -people who hold what many consider to be more valuable jobs?

The average pay for classroom teachers in the United States is \$38,000 per year. At that rate, a teacher would need a little more than 27 years to make \$1 million — less than half what a basketball player makes, on average, in just one year.

Sports fans, say basketball players deserve high salaries and <u>they</u> are willing to pay increasingly higher ticket prices and watch TV sports events in large numbers. That means more money is going to the teams. Some also say that basketball stars are paid fairly when compared with others in the entertainment industry. It is not unusual for film stars to make between \$15 million and \$20 million film.

Top sports players believe <u>they</u> are worth a lot of money because they make millions of dollars for team owners. The team owners make money from ticket sales, television deals, and sales of team T-shirts, caps, and other items.

People who think players are overpaid say other more important professions are more worthy -Police officers, firefighters, and doctors save lives and teachers who are responsible for educating the country's children.

A: Answer the following questions. what are the jobs that regarded as more valuable than sports? 			(4 points)
2. How do team owners make money ?			
B: Decide whether the following statements are TRUE Or FA	LSE.		(4 points)
1. On average, a basketball player makes \$ 1 million per year.	TRUE	FALSE	\$60 10.762812 1000.55
2. Sports fans help players make a lot of money .	TRUE	FALSE	
C. What do the following words, underlined in the passage,	refer to ?		(2 points)
1. they, line 6			
2. they , line 11			

Passage 2: (20 marks)

Read the following passage then answer the questions that follow:

Your comfort zone is, as the name suggests, the area where you feel comfortable. We all have one, whether we know it or not: it's the set of routines and known abilities that make us feel safe because we're confident that we can manage and are unlikely to be challenged by anything unexpected or worrying. Obviously, staying inside your comfort zone has many benefits, especially at times when you're feeling under stress.

On the other hand, we're often told in 'self-help' books that it's a good idea to do things that are outside our comfort zones. In fact, many studies have shown that an important factor in helping people feel positive about themselves is the feeling that **they** are developing and making progress in their lives. You won't reach your full potential if you only do what you know you are able to do. We all want to improve ourselves, for example by learning something new, becoming more creative or getting fit.

Unfortunately, people often get stuck in their comfort zones and don't feel able to try different things.

There are various possible reasons for this. They may be afraid of failing or unsure how to begin.

Many people think 'This is the way I am and I'll never change', using this as an excuse for not trying something new. Whatever the reason may be, it's sometimes necessary to force yourself to do something you'd rather not do. Once you've made the effort, though, the door to new experiences will be open and you'll probably wonder why you thought it was a problem.

Question Number One . (9 points)				
A: Answer the following questions:	points)			
What does the phrase comfort zone mean ?				
2 Why are possible obvious to the many contribution of the contrib	*** *** ***			
Why are people advised to move outside their comfort zones ?				
3. How can one become more creative and getting fit ?				
B. Decide whether the following statement are TURE or FALSE. (3	points)			
People often feel safe and confident in their comfort zone . ()	points)			
Self-help books advise you to stay in your comfort zone . ()				
You should always do something new and improve yourself. ()				
Question Number Two . (11 points)				
A. Complete the sentences with words and phrases from the text . (
1. Staying in your comfort zone is a way of avoiding or worrying events.				
2. In order to find out what you capable of achieving, you need to	4000000			
B. Give words from the text that have almost the same meaning as :				
1. complete set				
3. make better	57575555555			
D: Find words in the text that have the opposite meaning of each of the following: (1 po	int)			
1. dangerous				
C. Write what these words (highlighted in the text) refer to .				
1. one (line 1)				
2. they (line 8)				
3. this (line 12)				
4. it (line 16)				
(
Section 2 : Vocabulary : (25 points)				
	5 points)			
trial, revision, restrictions, sector, reluctant				
1. There are on the number of books you can borrow from the libra	ary.			
2. The tourism is one of the most active industries in Palestine .				
He was employed for a period to see if he was suitable for the job .				
Most people are answer questions about their age and salary .				
It's important to make yourself an exam timetable				
2. Replace the underlined parts of the sentences with words from the box . (5 points)	nts)			
neglect, optional, via, reward, charity				
1 Bon Harner works for OVEAM non-profit organisation				
1. Den Halper works for OAFAM non-profit organisation				
 Ben Harper works for OXFAM <u>non-profit organisation</u> Palestine doesn't have an airport , so travelers going abroad need to leave <u>by going through</u> 	gh			
	<u>gh</u>			
2. Palestine doesn't have an airport , so travelers going abroad need to leave by going through				
 Palestine doesn't have an airport , so travelers going abroad need to leave by going through Jordan and Egypt . 				

3. Compl	lete the sent	ences using	the words in	box with eithe	r <u>co - ,mis- ,o</u>	ver ,under	
T.	noid	een Eden	t nilet	hahawa			(2 points)
1. The tor			but he only get		tudente		in alone
		THE RESERVE OF THE PARTY OF THE					
			officials are v	ery nign . I thi	nk they are		*** *** *** **
	w the plane a			1.797.7			
4. Don't	be	, y	ou have more o	capabilities tha	an you realize	8	
4. Compl			the correct ph			2.5 points)	
	carry on,	find out,	ran into ,	put up ,	take off		
1. He was			few days and I			ny house.	
2. Sorry f	or interrupti	ng . Please,					
3. You ca	n go on inte	met to	n	nore about Eas	t -Pakistan his	tory.	
4. Please	fasten vou	belts. The	plane is about	0		77.7	
5 While	walking in t	ne street I		some old	friends		
			a phrase made			the box (2	5 nointe
c. comp.			business,			the box (2	io points)
1. The mi							
			in				
			of havin				
			, nev				
4. He stop	pped to buy	a newspaper		home	4	22	
			e sent				
6. Match	words 1-4	with words	in the box to n	nake fixed no	un phrases . (2 points)	
	job ,	market,	strange,	stage	0.00		
1	r	esearch	2 4		fright		
3		security	4		coincidences		
7. Compl	lete the sent	ences with	a word and pr	eposition fron	the box . (3	points)	
			m , expert in				ed with
1 Motor	wole ridere l	protect no	helmet to	, mek or ,	nuureteu i	inium.	tu min
			watching T				
3. She ke	eps	w	ith her family i	n Saudi Arabia	a by wnatsapp		
4. He's ap	oplied for an	other job be	cause he wasn't nistakes becaus		w	ith his currer	it work .
6. The sci	hool is going	g to bring an	***************	career advi	ce to answer t	he students	questions.
			Language	: (25 points)		
Section A	. (15 poin	ts)					
Contract of the Contract of th	Number O	Colored Co. Co. P.					
A. Circle	the correct	tense to co	mplete the sen	tences.			(2.5 points)
			very nice on		ing \ looks)		
2 I felt m	nuch better a	fter I		the medicin	e (had take	n \ have tak	en)
3 He still	l		his gradu	ation project	(has finished	d\ basn't fi	nished)
			reakfast when				
			it's going to be	The second secon			cating (atc)
							(25 maints)
			the infinitive of				(2.5 points)
			nk account and)	
			ries before goin				
3. You m	ust rememb	er	this	letter while yo	u are in the to	wn . (post)	
)	
5. I remer	mber		some voices	last night . (h	ear)		
THE PROPERTY OF STREET				7		1. +2	70 2

	disappoint,	import.	increase.	live .	freeze	(5 points)
The	government has pro					own .
	ple should buy local					
	were					
	nt					
He	went to the superma	arket and bought	2 packages of		meat .	
Par	write the sentences	using raducad r	elative clances			(5 points
	one who arrive late					(5 points
	one mo amo a	won't be anone	· io cinci :			
. The	city was full of cars	s which blocked t	he streets .			
. Two	o people who were i	njured in the road	l accident were ta	iken to hosp	oital .	
			J -01 - 1			
. All	applications which l	nave been receive	after the closin	g date aren	i considere	1.
Re	careful about emails	that offer easy w	av to make mone			
. De i	caretar about cilians	mai oner easy w	ay to make mone	J.		
		AT THE OWNER OF THE OWNER, THE		***************************************		
ectio	n B: (10 points)					
	this section answer	two questions	only: القسم	فقط من هذا	ب عن سؤاليز	أج
uest	ion Number One.			1. 10" - 71		
	port the following o					
	ı should spend more		ng your conversa	tion skills .		
/2/23	e teacher advised me					
	en do the Palestiniar		ay of Nakba anni	versary ?		
00000	British friend asked		inning with the		. (2	
	write the following dn't follow my teach		inning with the	words give	n . (2 pon	its)
I wi	NO AND DE LOCATION AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AN	iei s advice .				
	changed his high-pa	id iob			******	
	regrets					
	ion Number Two .					
A. W	rite Questions for	the following sit	uation . (2 point	ts)		
			escued the girl f			
	0					
	0				e girl "	
	dd question tags to			nts)		
	lives in your town,			9		
	goods delivery has y are at the same so					
1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ion Number Three					
	ike sentences using	The first of the second of the	object in bracke	ts + the na	st participl	e of a verb in the
)uest	ine sentences using			to the pa	or participa	(2 points)
Quest A. Ma	x . N.B: There are n	TOTE VELUS THUR I				
Quest V. Ma	x . N.B: There are n			repair		••••••••
Ouest A. Ma box	x . N.B: There are n	approve ,	redecorate,	repair		

 You have made a mistake, didn't you The head teacher warned us not to coming land 	ate to school
Writin	ng : (10 points) اكتب في احد الموضوعيين التاليين
 Write a <u>personal statement</u> a bout a subject 	ct you have applied to do a foundation course in .
Do the following :	
	course and why it interests you . Explain how your on your ambitions for the future .
Paragraph 2: Mention subjects you are current	ntly studying (connected with the course) and describe Give examples of activities, in or outside school to show
	ight person for the course and mention skills you have urse.
of the telecommunication company, PALTI	Mr, Maen Melhem, the business development manage EL, to enquire about possible vacancies in the company
Do the following: A. Introduce yourself	B. Say that you might accept any kind of work
C. Explain why you are writing	E. Offer to provide more details if necessary
D. Give the dates you are interested in	F. Say what you are studying
بة	شبكة فلسطين التربو